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REPORT OF POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE

(Meeting held 16 May 2001)

1. INTRODUCTION OF A MEMBER MANAGEMENT BOARD FOR PROJECT
INTEGRA (REPORT F) (MINUTE NO. 237)

The Committee has considered proposals for the future management of Project
Integra.  Over the last two years a series of options for moving Project Integra
forward have been explored on a countywide basis.

A draft Constitution for a Project Integra Management Board has now been prepared.
The Board will be a Joint Committee under section 102 of the Local Government Act
1972.  The draft Constitution is attached at Appendix 1 to this report, and sets out
provisions including the Board’s objectives, functions, composition, the role of Board
members, meetings and decision making processes, matters relating to the annual
business plan, delegations, and scrutiny arrangements.  It is proposed that the Board
comprises 15 members, one appointed by each partner authority (with the
opportunity for each to appoint a deputy), and one co-opted member representing
Hampshire Waste Services Ltd.

The Committee congratulated District Council officers, who have played a leading
role in drawing up the proposals.

Members’ attention was drawn to the provisions covering the role of the Policy
Review and Scrutiny Committee (section 15 of the Constitution), which it is
considered are an example of good practice.  The Committee was assured that the
District Council’s review and scrutiny provisions would be kept constantly under
review.  If it is considered in the light of experience that improvements could be made
by adopting the practices of other organisations such as Project Integra, an
appropriate recommendation will be made to members in due course.

RECOMMENDED:

(a) That the introduction of a Member Management Board for Project
Integra be supported;

(b) That the Constitution as set out in Appendix 1 to this report be
supported;

(c) That the Environment Portfolio Holder be nominated to represent the
Council on the Project Integra Management Board, and that the
Chairman of the Environment Review Panel be nominated as his
Deputy;

(d) That Cllr Shepherd be nominated to represent the Council on the Project
Integra Policy Review and Scrutiny Committee, and that Cllr Smith be
nominated as his Deputy; and

(e) That the nominations be submitted by June 2001.

Councillor M J Kendal
VICE-CHAIRMAN


























